

CHIP - Mental Health Action Team Minutes



Sept 11, 2017

Attendees: Donna Moschetti, Jan McGourty, Tim Schraeder, Carolyn Peckham

Discussion Item		Action
1.	<p>Welcome and Introductions:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Co-Chair Jan McGourty called the meeting to order 4:20 pm. 	
2.	<p>Review and approval of Aug. 7, 2017 Minutes: Minutes approved as written</p>	
3.	<p>Strategic Planning:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Deborah Lee – on hold Jan will contact Townley and Sandy to see what they want to learn from Deborah before we schedule a meeting. 	<p>Jan to contact Townley and Sandy regarding Deborah Lee.</p>
4.	<p>Survey Results:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Townley’s Report: <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Question – Who is going to compile survey results as Townley is the Administrator for the Survey Monkey Account. Townley should bring the current survey results to next meeting. Airtable: <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Nothing to discuss at this time as there is no information available. Discussion of CHIP summit in Willits. <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Who will present/report as Jan and Jenine will both be out of town that day. 	
5.	<p>Goals:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Inventory of services, create a simplified message, and provide adequate education about services. Increase awareness and evaluation of prevention activities. Inventory and assess all levels of services. <ul style="list-style-type: none"> No discussion of goals as there was no information available to discuss. 	
6.	<p>Measure B Discussion:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Team members present decided to devote time to promoting Measure B. <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Discussion of how to promote the Measure. Voting will be November 7th. Some ideas that were discussed: <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Prepare talking points that everyone can use 	

	<p>whenever there is an opportunity.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none">▪ Tim suggested that individuals bring the talking points up at meetings whenever possible.▪ Discussion of who would be best to do the radio interview; possibly Sheriff Allman, Camille Schraeder or Supervisor Dan Hamburg.○ Talking Points as suggested by the team members present:<ul style="list-style-type: none">▪ Why do we need it - we have nothing.▪ Clients need local treatment where they have a support system.▪ Having local beds allows for quicker stabilization and may reduce overall costs.▪ Community working together with compassion for those of us that are mentally ill and to eliminate stigma. The plan is to have multiple services in one location.▪ Not traveling long distances like we have now reduces trauma for the individuals and their families.○ Discussion of the Measure being really vague.○ Tim read a letter written by Mary Lou Reynolds regarding the homelessness issues in the County.○ Tim commented that this would be a good time to have a work group to promote Measure B.	
7.	<p>Next Meeting Date: October 2th in Big Sur 4:00 5:30</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none">• Due to no one from the coast attending the meeting, it was the consensus of the members present that we will no longer be doing the video conferencing between Fort Bragg and Ukiah for future meetings.	